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Madam President,

My delegation would like to thank the distinguished delegation of Japan headed by H.E. Hideaki Ueda, Ambassador in Charge of Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs, for their national report. We welcome the comprehensive presentation on the implementation of the accepted recommendations from the first UPR cycle and the recent progress and challenges on the promotion and protection of human rights in the country. 
Indonesia commends Japan for their sustained progress on the situation of human rights on the ground and also their continued contribution to the promotion and protection of human rights at the regional and global levels, including in the Human Rights Council. 

Madam President,

My delegation welcomes an inclusive approach carried out by the Government of Japan in preparing and following up the UPR report, including through involving various relevant Government authorities; raising public awareness via the website of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and other social media; holding dialogue with civil society and NGOs. In this context, Indonesia encourages Japan to continue and strengthen its engagement with civil society and NGOs in all stages of UPR mechanism.

While taking into account the significant contribution of migrant workers to the Japanese economy and noting the recent engagements with Special Rapporteur on trafficking in persons, especially in women and children, and the Special Rapporteur on human rights of migrants, we recommend that Japan accelerate the ratification of International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families, in order to ensure the protection of migrant workers’ rights and to address their vulnerability to exploitation.

We take note the establishment of Human Rights Organs of the Ministry of Justice and the preparations to submit a bill to establish a human rights commission as the national human rights institution. My delegation therefore recommends that Japan accelerate the process to establish a human rights commission in accordance with the Paris Principles.

To conclude, Madam President, my delegation would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and People of Japan, in their future endeavours towards the promotion and protection of human rights in the country.  

I thank you.

